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Meeting Opened:  9.05 am
Present:  Hayden Jones (President), Graeme Liddelow (Vice President), Katie Eddington (Treasurer), Mavis Jones (Secretary), Leanne Taylor, Reg Radford, Gill Irvine, Tony Armstrong, Janine Phillips.
Apologies:  Callum Baxter, Shannon Armstrong.
1.   Confirmation of Minutes from previous meeting 5 January, 2020
Moved:   Katie Eddington 
2nd   Leanne Taylor 
–   Accepted and carried by all.

2.   Business Arising:  All items covered in general business. 

3.   Correspondence:
IN:

 6 Jan – Letter from SoD regarding grading of peaceful bay roads.
 9 Jan – email from Turpin re Shade sail invoice.

13 Jan – email from NRRA  with agenda for AGM on 18 January.

13 Jan – email from NRRA with agenda for committee meeting on 13 January.

13 Jan – email from Lee Shelley SoD re Community Water Meeting – 28 January.

16 Jan – email from Linda Beard Walpole CRC. (not for us).

17 Jan – email from Claire Thompson SoD re Lease of Peaceful Bay Community hall and the Les 

               Pinniger Shed. Including removal of stone BBQs at the Hall.

OUT: 
  9 Jan – emailed letter to David King re “Drop off” on left fork of track to beach. 
Moved:   Leanne Taylor 

2nd   Graeme Liddelow 
-    Accepted/Endorsed.

4. 
Finance Report: 


All proceeding to budget.  .

Moved:  Katie Eddington 

2nd   Leanne Taylor 

-    Accepted/Endorsed.

5.
Maintenance Report: 

      Water Tanks maintenance and need to shore up eroded base – no action from Shire despite  

      a work order being raised by Reg and a phone call from Hayden to the Shire.

     The Bore is up and working now.  The problem being the float switch was knocked off during  

      the replacement of the tank roof.

      Decking at RSL Shed – Graeme has re-sunk the proud screws on the deck and will do the  

      other section in due course. Thanks, Graeme.

     The Oval has been fertilised and will need regular watering for the remainder of the summer 
      months.
6.
General Business:

      Gazebos – Oz Trail $200 each from Trailblazers and Wanderer $270 from BCF – agreed to 

      purchase 3 gazebos at the best price.  Both types are of good quality so price will decide 

      which brand to purchase.
      BBQ – Discussion was held as to whether the 2 or 3 times use per year justified a new one.  It 

      was agreed not to purchase a new one at this stage, but look at servicing the old one and 

      negotiating with the RSL to maybe use theirs as back up if necessary and source a plate for 

      the grill side. 
      Horses on the beach – Horses riders have been using the sandy beach access track 
      inappropriately (going around in a circuit – up one track and down the other) posing a safety 

      hazard to beach goers.  It was agreed to write to the Shire of Denmark and request  

      clarification of the legality of horses using the Beach Access track to access the beach.  The 

      boat launching access track is an alternative and is away from the swimming beach.
      Shade sails - Kids are continuing to climb on the shade sails causing damage, repairs are not 
      done well and are expensive.  If this continues the sails will not be viable to maintain or  
      replace.  Gill advised a community member reported vandalism and inappropriate behaviour  

      by children at the playground.  It seems that “climbing on the shade sails” is a challenge for the 
      kids to achieve.    We will request repairs to be sent to the Shire of Denmark.
      Lease for Hall and Les Carpenter Shed – It was agreed for the Term to be kept at 5 years 

      rather than the 21 year term proposed in the draft.  The Shire will be advised and be referred 

      to our letter of 13 June, 2019.

      Old Concrete BBQs – The committee agreed to retain these structures and will advise the 

      Shire Council of this decision.  A permit will be needed to use them in the restricted burning 

      period.
      Existing Basket Ball Half Court – As we have had no action from our letter of 28 October, a 
      motion “Replace backboard and approach Shire of Denmark to resurface existing half court as  

      a maintenance issue”  was put forward by the President and was carried unanimously.  We will 

      propose a contribution from the PBPA equating to $5000 to replace and install a new back 

      board, netball rings and rehabilitate the area after resurface is complete.
      A discussion followed on the proposed new facility. Consultation with the community to be 

      discussed to get information out to members. 
      Oval – It was noted that the grass is looking tired.  The reticulation sprinkler heads need to 

      monitored more regularly over the summer period to make sure the oval is watered. 
      Dust Suppression - In response to our request for an update on dust suppression we were 

      asked to advise the Shire as to what date would be suitable for this process.  We decided to 

      advise the Shire that late April, after ANZAC day and the school holidays, or early May is 

      preferred. 
      Leases – We will contact the Shire for an update on where are we at with this process.
7.  Other Business
      The “drop off” on the left beach access track has had some attention and is now easier to 

      negotiate.
8.   Meeting closed:
10.50 am

  Next Meeting:   2nd March, 2020 (MONDAY)
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